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Affiliation/Position Wildlife Research Center/D3 
Name Miho Saito 
 

1. Country/location of visit   
Sapporo, Hokkaido 

2. Research project 

To attend the 65th annual meeting of the ecological society of Japan Sapporo 2018 and do poster presentation 

3. Date (departing from/returning to Japan) 
2018. 3. 14 – 2018. 3. 18 (5 days) 

4. Main host researcher and affiliation 
The ecological society of Japan, Hokkaido university 

5. Progress and results of your research/activity (You can attach extra pages if needed) 
Please insert one or more pictures (to be publicly released). Below each picture, please provide a brief description. 

 The aim of this business trip was to give a poster presentation in the 65th annual meeting of the ecological society of 
Japan. I gave a talk about giraffe habitat selection during nursing and lying. This was my first time to attend the 
conference which held by Japanese organization. A student who does almost the same study topic on birds which live in 
around Mt. Fuji came to listen my talk and we had a good time to discuss about each other’s research topics and 
challenges. Additionally, the comments from other people who study completely different topic, study subject, made me 
notice that there are many ways to approach or interpret the results. 
 There are many new things which I could learn. Especially, I haven’t been in Japanese conference for a long time, it 
was good experience to look around other people’s posters to learn what is the best way to make the poster as easy 
understandable one. I felt there are many points which I need to improve in my poster. From the next time, I would like 
to make a poster based on what I learnt from this conference. 
 

Figure 1. Oral presentation room 

6. Others 

I would like to express my sincere gratitude to the PWS program for supporting me to visit this conference. 
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